Korea Initiative Expands, Making 2006 Our Strongest Year
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--Funding from the Korea Foundation helps it all come together –
Professor Jayoung Choi tutoring Korean language student, Eric Broyhill

This year, the Korea Initiative experienced significant growth with the convergence of several programs that allowed students, faculty, and members of the public to immerse themselves in multidisciplinary Korean studies.  

Most notably, the 2005-2006 Korea Initiative Lecture Series, which ended in April, featured a roster of distinguished speakers.  The Lecture Series included five scholars speaking at luncheon events on various aspects of Korean security issues:  journalist Don Kirk; 4 star General Kim Jae Chang (ROKA, retired); Dr. William Brown; Dr. Balbina Hwang; and Ambassador Marion Creekmore who accompanied President Carter to Pyongyang in 1994.

Additionally, a major two-day Korea Conference will take place November 1 and 2 on the Georgia Tech campus.  Please click on the link http://cistp.gatech.edu/cistp/events.htm to see which exciting topics and speakers will be covered at the Korea Conference starting on November 1 at the Wardlaw Center on the Georgia Tech campus. We hope to see you there.

Our courses continue to remain popular among students and to provide them with opportunities to become expert on Korean and Northeast Asian security issues and to study language and culture:
· Korean language classes have excellent enrollment and include an independent study students
· Two INTA courses have been offered on Korean and Northeast Asian security issues with two independent study students and included a paper that became the basis for a Master’s Thesis at Seoul National University

· A course on the political economy of the Korean peninsula was taught by a visiting professor from Seoul National University

· The exchange between Seoul National University and INTA graduate programs continues with an SNU student here this semester and an INTA student scheduled to attend SNU in 2007.
The success of our programs is due in large part to the generosity of the Korea Foundation.  The organization has made three separate grants to Georgia Tech since 2003, totaling over $100,000. $60,000 was given to the School of Modern Languages over three years for the expansion of the Korean language program; $25,000 was given to CISTP for the Korea Initiative Lecture Series; and $30,700 is being given this year for the Korea Conference.

The Korea Initiative was founded in 2002 by Dr. John Endicott, Director of CISPT at the Sam Nunn School of International Affairs, as a broad-based program to educate students and the public on Korean history, politics, and security issues.   In the School of Modern Languages, under the direction of the Chair, Dr. Phil McKnight, Korean Language is now offered to the third level.
